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PETTIWARD HALL COMMITTEE

After ten weeks of busy Sundays, the painting of the Pettiward
Hall outside has been completed.

Tlte young men were well behaved and worked steadily. Much
credit must go to their supervisor; Mr.Curran from Bury and
Dr.Chapman from Buxhall who gave up their alternate Sundays
to work with the Probation Service on projects like this.

Community Service Orders are o_rganised and supervised by
Mr.Y.Rasaiah of the Suffolk Probation and After Care Service.
I have written to thank him and his staff on our behalf for
a job well done. Did you notice that the young men also
cleaned all the windows inside and out before they left?

The paint, brushes, putty and other outside materials were
donated by generous individuals.

•
We are fortunate that this necessary work has been carried
out before the winter.

-

Our thanks must go to John Miller and Brian Smith who spent
many hours painting the high places the "boys were not allowed
to reach.

Please read the enclosed slip. It is one way in which we can
raise funds to help maintain the Hall in good order and pay
for the cleaner, insurance and so on.

•
Pat Smith, Chairman, Management Committee

ST.ANDREW'S CHTJRCH
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Sunday 21st September
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" 5th October
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10 am Marriage Thanksgiving
J aiU

9 am HC
6.30 pm EP (Harvest)
Ho service

10.30 am Family Communion
9 am HC

PARISH COUNCIL %

The next meeting of the Parish Council will be held in the
Pettiward Hall on Friday, 26th September, 1980 at 7.30 pmt



LADIES' KESP-PIT CLASS

There are two vacancies in the Keep-Fit Class which resumes
on September 9th.

We meet on Tuesday evenings in the Pettiward Hall from
8 to 9 pffi during the school terms. Pees are payable on the
first session in the month.

Ladies who are interested please let me know.

Hilary Smith

TOITED REFORM CHURCH

The Womens' Fellowship recommences on Tuesday, September 9th.
Meetings are held on the second and fourth Tuesdays of each.
month; at 2.45 pm. All ladies invited.

The Harvest Thanksgiving Services will be held on September
28th at 2.50 pm and 6.30 pm. Preacher for these services will
be the Rev.L.Haywood.

The Harvest, Service will be continued on Tuesday, September
30th at 7.36 pm, when the Battisford Juniors Band will take
this service. There will be a sale of produce after the service.

Mrs.H.Sines-
.

COMMUNITY EMERGENCY AD^IBSR

There is still a vacancy for the above post in Great Finborough.
If you meet the following criteria please consider applying
for the postj-

•

Toil must; 1. know Great Finborough well
2. be known and accepted by parishioners

and the Parish Council
3. have lived in the area more than two years
4. have experience in organisation and management
5. be able to communicate.

The task of the Adviser is:
.

1. to identify resources in Great Finborough and complete
a record of these

2. to arrange a team to be nominated to deal with a
major emergency

3. to report to the Parish Council any activity in the
emergency field.

There are usually four exercises held in the locality each
year to assist Advisers in dealing with emergency situations.

The Newsletter is published and distributed free of charge to
all houese within the parish by Great Finborough Parish Council


